
DRAFT MINUTES 
UAF FACULTY SENATE MEETING #211 

Monday, December 7, 2015 



 B. Approval of Minutes to Meetings #210 
 
Minutes were approved as submitted. 
 
 C. Adoption of Agenda 
 
The agenda was revised to acknowledge the guest speaker, 

http://www.uaf.edu/uafgov/faculty-senate/meetings/2015-16-fs-meetings/%23211


http://www.uaf.edu/uafhr/engagement/


 D. Members’ Questions/Comments (5 Min.) 
 
Elizabeth A. asked about context for the term “course redesign” as it has been referred to in earlier 
comments.  Provost Henrichs noted that UAA has received a federal grant for collaborative design of 
general education courses.  Several individuals will work on the design for a course, and it will be 
implemented by all who teach that particular course (rather than each course being designed by 
individual faculty).  At UAA courses are being redesigned for online delivery.  But, the redesign 
approach could also include face-to-face delivery.  Individual faculty could continue to contribute part 
of a course; but, they would work from a backbone of material.  It is not unlike a department deciding 
what the learning outcomes should be for a particular course, and having all their instructors work 
toward those specific learning outcomes.  So, course redesign can be a number of different things 
depending on how it’s implemented and what the objectives are. 
 
Jane W. asked when the funds for course redesign would be available.  The Provost responded it would 
be in FY17 – if that allocation is made. 
 
Rainer N. noted that the Board might tell us to go ahead and do it even if it’s not funded by the 
legislature.  The Provost replied that it would not be the Board so much as the President who has 
expressed a lot of interest in this particular activity. 
 
Debu commented that the Faculty Alliance is discussing the matter further.  

V Public Comment 
Sine Anahita asked if there might be more information that could be shared about Abel Bult-Ito’s 
meeting with President Johnsen concerning expedited program reviews in January 2016.  Provost 
Henrichs said it was briefly discussed at a statewide meeting last week and is similar to what was done 
last year concerning program review of programs the university is considering eliminating.  The 
difference from last year is that the budget challenges for FY17 are greater, so President Johnsen 
expressed strong interest in having program reviews done more quickly than in the past.   

Candi D. commented that CBA negotiations will take place this year and she strongly encouraged 
faculty to review the Blue Book and the CBA, and to share comments and questions with the UNAC 
president, and even the interim chancellor and the provost.   

Elizabeth A. asked what is happening with the plans that were due at the beginning of December for last 
year’s special program reviews.  Provost Henrichs responded they’re in the process of reviewing those, 
but with the press of other business, won’t be able to complete that before the New Year.Feedback to 
the programs will be provided in January.   

Debu reported that there are eight candidates for the Chancellor position.  January 



http://www.uaf.edu/uafgov/faculty-senate/meetings/2015-16-fs-meetings/%23211




unintended consequence that could happen is that students will not go into probation until they are in 
really serious academic straits.  Advisors will need to take note of this and pay close attention.  
However, the change does put UAF in line with the other two universities.  
 
With no objections, the motion to amend probation policy was passed. 
 
The break occurred at 1:50 PM, and the meeting convened again at 2 PM. 
 
 B. Motion to amend Minor option to the BA degree, submitted by the Curricular  
  Affairs Committee (Attachment 211/2) 
 
Jennie C. introduced the motion which removes the Foreign Language / Alaska Native Language / 
American Sign Language options from the substitute options for the Bachelor of Arts Minor 
requirement.  Each of these three areas now has their own minor, which wasn’t the case when 
substitutions were first allowed.  The affected departments approve of this change.  Taking out these 
options will close a loophole that has allowed students to fulfill the requirement for a Minor with less 
than 15 credits. 
 
The motion was passed unanimously without objection. 
 
 C. Motion to approve discontinuation of the Master of Electrical Engineering  
  Degree Program, submitted by the Graduate Academic and A4,ID 8>v w soJy Committee 





 
Jak M. also spoke in support of the GAAC bylaws changes, saying she did not think what had been 
proposed was in fact a friendly amendment, since it went against the wishes of the committee.  She 



Cathy H. asked why not change the resolution to simply support their efforts but remove the request for 
monetary support.  She then moved to amend the motion to take out the mention of monetary support.  
Debu suggested the resolution be tabled, unless she had specific suggestions for changing the language. 
 
Andrew McDonnell asked if there’s a mechanism in existence already by which faculty can be involved 
in support of the student-led efforts (without this resolution).  Debu explained that he had communicated 
with the group and suggested removing the language involving monetary support, but there was a 
strongly emotional response to leave it in the resolution.   
 
Provost Henrichs commented that this organization is generally different from other student 
organizations because it administers a $20/semester fee that has been self-imposed by the students.  
There are not many similar groups.  They oversee expenditures of this fee money that benefit the entire 
campus and sustainability efforts.  
 
Falk H. commented about faculty support for sustainability.  He urged faculty to consider how they were 
presenting themselves with regard to efforts to support campus sustainability.  Students have an 
expectation that faculty will do as much or more to support campus sustainability.  We can recruit with 
this action, as well, and attract more students.  He encouraged faculty leadership in these efforts. 
 
Candi reiterated that she supports the RISE Board, but not the resolution to encourage funding 
donations.  Rainer commented that he didn’t think an endorsement by the Faculty Senate would result in 
the coffers being filled by other faculty.  
 
The vote was taken on the resolution as submitted.  There were 15 nays and 12 ayes, with 5 abstentions.  
The resolution was not passed. 
 
IX Public Comment 
 
No public comments were made. 
 
X Members' Comments/Questions/Announcements 

A. General Comments/Announcements 
 





ATTACHMENT 211/1 



considered. In considering students for readmission, deans will look for course work taken that 



ATTACHMENT 211/2 
UAF Faculty Senate #211, December 7, 2015 
Submitted by the Curricular Affairs Committee 
 
MOTION:  
 
The UAF Faculty Senate moves to revise the catalog statements on the requirements for the 
Foreign/Alaska Native language/American Sign Language option in the Bachelor of Arts degree (page 
132 of current Catalog) as indicated below: 

Bachelor of Arts 

Requirements (Credits) 

Complete the baccalaureate core (38-39 credits) 

Complete the following B.A. requirements in addition to the core: 

• Humanities and social sciences (18 credits)  
o Any combination of courses at the F100-level or above, with a minimum of 6 credits 

from the humanities and a minimum of 6 credits in the social sciences OR up to 12 
credits in a single non-English language taken at the university level and a minimum of 6 
credits in social science. 

• Mathematics (3 credits)  
o One course at the F100-level or above in mathematical sciences (math, computer science, 

statistics) excluding developmental math (DEVM) courses. 
• Complete one of the following:  

o Minor complex* (at least 15 credits) 
o Foreign/Alaska Native language/American Sign Language option--12-18 credits 

Two years study of one foreign or Alaska Native language or American Sign Language at 
the university level (high school language credits or native language proficiency may 
allow students to begin at the intermediate or advanced level) 

• Major complex* (at least 30 credits) 
• Electives (12-19 credits) 

 

EFFECTIVE:  Fall 2016 

RATIONALE:  This option seems to have been original



ATTACHMENT 211/3 
UAF Faculty Senate #211, December 7, 2015 
Submitted by the Graduate Academic and Advisory Committee 

 
 
MOTION:   
 
 
The UAF Faculty Senate agrees to discontinuation of the Master of Electrical Engineering. 
 
 

EFFECTIVE:  Fall 2016 
 
RATIONALE:  During the 2014-2015 special academic program review process, the final 

review by the Chancellor’s Cabinet recommended that the Master’s in Electrical Engineering 
be suspended and merged/consolidated with another program to achieve efficiencies or cost 



ATTACHMENT 211/4 
UAF Faculty Senate #211, December 7, 2015 
Submitted by the Administrative Committee 

 
 

MOTION: 
 
 
The UAF Faculty Senate moves to amend the Faculty Senate Bylaws of the University of Alaska 
Fairbanks, Section 3, Article V:  Committees, as shown below.  
 
 
 EFFECTIVE:  AY 2015-16 
 

RATIONALE:  Several of the committees of the Faculty Senate have proposed amendments to 
their bylaws as part of the larger bylaws project undertaken during 2013-14 and 2014-15.  These 
amendments, along with amendments to the general committee bylaws, have been consolidated 
into one motion. 
 
 

********************** 
 
Bold Italics = Addition 
Strikethrough = Deletion 
 
Sect. 3 (ART V: Committees) 
 
… 
 

A.  An Administrative Committee will be is composed of the chairpersons of all standing 
Senate committees and of permanent Senate Committees.  The Provost of UAF shall be is 
an ex-officio, non-voting member.  Specific duties of the Administrative Committee in its 
obligation to fully prepare the agenda and materials for efficient operation of the Senate 
are: 

 
1.   Receive reports from the president of the Senate, the Provost, and, as deemed timely, 

other individuals, on issues of current and future importance to the Senate; 
 
2.   Accept and review the motions of standing and permanent committees, and from 

members of the Administrative Committee; 
 
3.   Make certain that the motions are ready for Senate action to the maximum degree 

possible, and if not, refer them back for further work and/or direct them to other 
relevant committees that may not have considered the motions; 

 
4.   Move the motions to the Senate's agenda; 
 
5.   Review and approve other items of the Senate's agenda, as deemed necessary; 
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6.  



3. Write and submit a report to the Administrative Committee at the last meeting of 



Final composition of the Unit Criteria Committee will be is approved by the Faculty Senate 
Administrative Committee. 
 

PERMANENT 
 
1. The Graduate Academic & Advisory Committee has responsibility for oversight, review and 

approval of all professional degree courses and programs including 500-level courses.  The 
committee advises the Dean of the Graduate School and the Provost on administrative matters 
pertinent to the operation and growth of graduate studies at UAF, including financial and tax-
related issues and dealings with other universities.  

 
The Graduate Academic & Advisory Committee includes ten faculty members and up to two 
graduate students.  The Dean of the Graduate School, Director of the Library, and the 
University Registrar, and two graduate students are non-voting ex-officio members.  Graduate 
student representatives are appointed by the Dean of the Graduate School. 
 

2.  The Student Academic Development and Achievement Committee (SADA) shall considers 
policies related to concerning student placement, academic advising and student academic 
appeals, development, and retention.  This committee will further functions as a curriculum 
review committee for all developmental education courses. and other courses facilitating student 
progress. 

 
The Student Academic Development and Achievement Committee (SADA) SADA includes will 
include one faculty representative from each of the following campuses of the College of Rural 
and Community Development: Bristol Bay, Chukchi, Interior-Aleutians Interior Alaska, 
Kuskokwim, Northwest, and the Community and Technical College, One or more of these 
should be from rural campus student services One or more of these should be from 
Developmental Education.  The committee will also includes one representative from the 
Fairbanks Department of Developmental Education, two at large representatives from the 
College of Natural Sciences and Mathematics:  one from the Sciences (Biology, Chemistry, 
Geology, or Physics) and one from Math; one two from the College of Liberal Arts, including 
one from the English Department; and one each from Rural Student Services, the Academic 
Advising Center, Rural Campus Student Services, and the Academic Advising Center and the 
Student Support Services Program. The committee may also invite a student representative to 
serve as an ex officio member. 

 
3. The Faculty Development, Assessment and Improvement Committee will be composed of 



 
The FDAI consists of the Chair, and up to 14 other voting members. The membership of 
the FDAI must include faculty from both rural and Fairbanks campuses and can include 
faculty who are senators and non-senators. In addition to its regular members, the FDAI 
includes non-voting ex-officio members. These include a mandatory ex-officio 
representative from the Office of Faculty Development (to be selected by the Provost), a 
member from UAF eLearning, as well as a member of UAF’s list of deans. Other non-
voting ex-officio members may be invited by the committee. 
 

4. The Curriculum Review Committee evaluates proposed substantive undergraduate course and 
program additions, changes, and deletions submitted by the appropriate school/college 



 Such actions will include, but are not limited to: Maintaining lists of women faculty with hire, 
tenure and promotion dates; Organizing and supervising surveys on the status of women and 
assessing the cultural climate of the university as it pertains to women; Recommending policy to 
address the needs of women faculty; Supporting mentoring of women, both new and mid-career 
faculty, including facilitating running workshops on mentoring, promotion and tenure, 
negotiating techniques, providing venues for networking, collaboration and advocacy and 
other forms of faculty development identified as necessary; Addressing family-work issues, such 
as child care, parental leave, spousal/partner hire; Coordinating with other campus and university 
groups which deal with women’s and gender issues; and any other issues which would help 
women to achieve equity at UAF.  

 
Membership will consist of ten



G.  The Senate President may create and appoint the members of any ad hoc committee necessary for 
conducting Senate business. Ad hoc committees are subject to later ratification by the Senate. 

H.   Committees must forward any legislation which involves the setting or altering of policy to the full 
Senate for approval.  Committees which are specifically charged with applying policy to make 
decisions may do so without having the Senate approve those decisions.  A review by the full 
Senate may be requested by 



ATTACHMENT 211/5 
UAF Faculty Senate #211, December 7, 2015 
Submitted by the Faculty Affairs Committee 
 
 
RESOLUTION: 
 
 
The UAF Faculty Senate recommends that the faculty of the University of Alaska Fairbanks make an 
annual voluntary contribution of at least $40 per faculty to UAF designated for sustainability services, 
projects, and initiatives. The donation will be invested by the Chancellor, in consultation with the 
Review of Infrastructure, Sustainability and Energy (RISE) Board, toward energy efficiency programs 
and renewable energy projects at UAF, starting at the beginning of the spring semester of 2016 and 
ending with the conclusion of the spring semester of 2026.  
 

EFFECTIVE: Immediately 
 

RATIONALE: 
In 2009, the students of the University of Alaska Fairbanks voted to impose a $20 per semester 
($40 per year) sustainability fee upon themselves to support sustainability projects and initiatives 
on campus. Per the resolution, the funds are distributed to campus sustainability projects via a 
student-initiated proposal process.  After submission, these proposals are reviewed by the RISE 
Board (the UAF Sustainability Board), which is comprised of UAF students, faculty, and staff. 
Since 2009, RISE has funded 86 student-initiated projects, providing transportation services 
(e.g., Green Bikes), food services (e.g., community garden), and energy savings (e.g., solar 
panels on SRC, Engineering Building). The RISE Board has also institutionalized sustainability 
on campus by spearheading a Sustainability Plan that was adopted by the University and 
incorporated into the Campus Master Plan.  

 
Recently, RISE has changed its funding structure by establishing a green revolving fund (GRF). 
The fund mandates that 80% of projects have a return on investment, which is put back into the 
fund to be reused for new projects. Currently, RISE is seeking funding to supplement a 
commitment of $250,000 dollars for a solar project on the new coal plant. After completion of 
that project, RISE will continue to push campus sustainability forward as it seeks to have 25% of 
the UAF campus powered by sustainable resources by 2025. 

 
Voting for this resolution supports a partnership between faculty, staff, and students for making 
UAF a sustainable organization. It helps demonstrate that faculty, staff, and students share 
common goals with respect to sustainability at UAF. It sends the message that faculty thoroughly 
endorse efforts to make UAF a more environmentally responsible campus.  
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required separately from this current effort.  Therefore, it was agreed to remove ethics from the current 
motion.   
 
The merit of giving CAC the permission to develop the actual lists of courses or to instead have the lists 
themselves go before the Senate was discussed at length.  Because the lists are likely to be added to later 
on, it was decided it would be more effective for CAC to get formal permission to develop the initial 
lists.   
 
Holly mentioned the time constraints for getting changes into the 2016-17 Catalog, and so it was 
decided to get this to the October AdCom meeting. 
 
Jennie agreed to re-format the motion and tweak the wording.  It will be sent around to the committee 
for a final look before it goes to the Administrative Committee this week. 
 

d. CAC Goals AY 15/16 update (attached) 
An update is needed to the list item concerning the Foreign Language option (see page 32 of the 
Catalog).  Some discussion followed about what level of review and approval is needed to formalize the 
change the committee has agreed upon.  It was decided to take the issue to the AdCom for discussion 
(Nov. 30 meeting).   
 
The topic regarding the capstone requirement will be moved up for discussion at the next meeting.   
 
4. New Business 

a. ECAI draft paragraph for syllabus (attached) 
The length of the statement was an issue for the committee.  Should it be a recommended statement, or a 
required statement?  The committee was resistant to the idea of making it a required statement in all 
syllabi.  A shorter optional statement will be developed and shown on the Curriculum web page.  It will 
be listed with the optional Title IX statement. 
See item #7 at web page below: 
http://www.uaf.edu/uafgov/faculty-senate/curriculum/course-degree-procedures-/ 
 
Jennie will ask Andreas for a shorter statement which CAC will review again before it’s posted. 
 

b. CAC GER Subcommittee Report from October 21 (attached) 
Discussion postponed to the next meeting. 
 

c. Minor in major issue – information from Education and Child Development and Family Studies 
Jennie reported that she had spoken with the School of Education and the Child Development and 
Family Studies faculty about their bachelor’s programs which have embedded minors.  Since those 
conversations, the Sun Star student newspaper had published an article about the possibility of obtaining 
a minor from within one’s major (any major).  Alex and the Provost had discussed the issue before the 
article, and had agreed that a potential solution would be that only credits in excess of the 30 required 
for a major could be counted toward the minor (e.g., in a major with 36 required credits, 6 credits could 
double-count toward a minor).  For any situation that results from the current lack of a rule between now 
and a catalog revision, the petition process should be used so that the Provost signs off on the 
paperwork.  It was noted that departments have the right to prohibit students from getting a minor in the 
same degree as their major (but, if not prohibited, then it can be done).   
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Holly described some of the issues that need to be addressed in DegreeWorks, such as courses in excess 
of the 30 major degree requirements that are potentially being counted toward a minor and also may be 
counted toward (h) and (s) requirements, and even toward W / O upper division requirements.  If 
DIf 







The committee continues to work on guidelines for the humanities and social science courses.  The 
report outlines the progress on the guidelines the committee has made so far. 
 
5. Information items 

a. O/W Motion passed by FS 11/9 [copies were provided] 
b. GER Motion passed by FS 11/9 [copies were provided] 

Regarding the GER motion, it was noted that the wish at the Faculty Senate was to keep the Ethics 



ATTACHMENT 211/7 
UAF Faculty Senate #211, December 7, 2015 
Submitted by the Faculty Affairs Committee 

 
 
Faculty Affairs Committee 
Minutes:  Wednesday, October 28, 2015  
4::00 PM, Conference Room (130), Murie Building, UAF 

 
Present:   Elizabeth Allman, Andreas Anger, Nicole Cundiff, Chris Fallen, Joshua Greenberg, Julie 
Maier, Leslie McCartney, Walter Skya,  
 
Absent:   John Eichelberger (Ex-Officio), Valerie Gifford, John Heaton 
 
 



ATTACHMENT 211/8 
UAF Faculty Senate #211, December 7, 2015 
Submitted by the Committee on the Status of Women 

 
Committee on the Status of Women 
Meeting Minutes for Monday, 06 Nov 2015, 1-2pm, School of Ed Conference Room - Gruening 718 
 
Present: Jane Weber, Mary Erlander, Diana Di Stefano, Derek Sikes, Ellen Lopez, Erin Pettit, Alex Fitts, Megan 
McPhee (via skype), Sine Anahita 
Members absent: Women’s Center Coordinator 
 
1. Luncheon Cost Analysis Update. 



ATTACHMENT 211/9 
UAF Faculty Senate #211, December 7, 2015 
Submitted by the Core Review Committee 
 
Core Review Committee  



picture of what the GERs and Communications Learning Outcomes are, and how they relate to the function 
of the Core Curriculum Review Committee.     

 
 
4. Petitions 

a. Approve: 
i. INDS BIOL 397 – Four students requesting an independent study added to an existing neuroscience 

course that meets W requirements.  The syllabus demonstrates that the independent study portion 
of the existing course meets W requirements. 

ii. Count IDH1002 Wild Planet taken at University of North Florida count for a core natural sciences 
requirement - This course appears to meet the requirements and spirit of the core natural science 
requirement, thus was approved. 

iii. Count COM 342 at Arizona State University to meet UAF O/2 requirement - The course syllabus 
demonstrates that this course meets the UAF ah Tc 0.003 Tw 0.5 16.75* -1.( )Tj
-0.004 Eu t173(i)2.8(sp-99.6(v)2j
-a)-3.3(n)-0.8(t40.71288(e)4.9(n)6(m)-301 Tc 0.001 Tw -15.261 -1(5)Tj
/TT1N( )1ody << Eu)h20.001 0.7128.-3(s)-2
-a.8(t)10.9(es)1.e5.261 3.7 >>p 0 Td
( )Tj
EMC 
/LBody <</M352.2(s)-  



c. Deny 
i. Count a science class taken at the USSR Ministry of Education and Science toward the core natural 

science requirement – The committee denied the petition for two reasons: 1. The class was about 
teaching natural sciences, not about natural sciences themselves, 2. The laboratory sections only 
added up to 23 hours, or about a half of a semester of three hour laboratories.  Additionally, the 
course transferred in as an education course, not a natural sciences course. 
  

 
5. Discussion 

a. Are meetings open, closed, or semi-closed? 
 
This discussion stemmed from a meeting in Spring 2015 when a UAF faculty member attended a Core 
Review Committee meeting and did not leave during the voting for a petition that he signed.  The Core 



Kevin Berry  X 
Kevin Sager   
Larry Duffy   
Marsha Sousa  X 
Tony Rickard



b. Deny 
i. Request to substitute the Army Basic Instructor Course for COMM F131X/F141X. After reviewing the 

course description (no syllabus provided), the committee agreed that the course does not meet the 
spirit of the UAF communications core. 

 
5. Discussion 

a. Holly offered to contact Jennie Carroll to invite her to provide an update on GERs at the next meeting.  
The committee agreed that this is a good idea, so Holly will follow up. 

b. Andy is still working on re-vamping the website. 
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ATTACHMENT 211/10 
UAF Faculty Senate #211, December 7, 2015 
Submitted by the Student Academic Development and Achievement Committee 
 
Student Academic Development and Achievement Committee  
Meeting Minutes for Oct. 6, 2015 9-10:30 am 
 
Present: Sandra Wildfeuer, Sine Anahita, Stacy Howdeshell, Mike Earnest, Jennifer Tilbury, Cindy 
Hardy, William Howard, Colleen Angaiak, Eileen Harney, Jill Faudree, Joe Mason and Ben Kuntz 
 





ATTACHMENT 211/11 
UAF Faculty Senate #211, December 7, 2015 
Submitted by the Graduate Academic and Advisory Committee 
 
Graduate Academic and Advisory Committee 
Meeting Minutes for October 14, 2015 
 
Attending: John Yarie, Jayne Harvie, Don Hampton, Daryl Farmer, Mitchell Reed, Mike Daku, Donie 
Bret-Harte (by phone), Anne Boudreau (by phone) 
 
I. Minutes from our meeting of 9/23/15 were passed. 
 
II.  GAAC discussed updates from the graduate school provided by Mike Castellini (neither Mike 

http://www.uaf.edu/files/uafgov/15-16_3-GNC_DVM-F722_Veterinary-Pharmacology.pdf


Graduate Academic and Advisory Committee 
Minutes for October 28, 2015 
 
Attending: Mike Castellini, Mitchell Reed, Daryl Farmer, Laura Bender, Mike Daku, John Yarie, Don 
Hampton, Donie Bret-Harte, Sean McGee 
 
I. Minutes from our meeting of 10/14/15 were passed 
 
II. Updates from the graduate school.  In response to the graduate school’s request for more outside 
reviewers, schools and departments responded positively with lists of outside reviewers, and things are 
working well.  Sean McGee asked if there were any shortages in particular areas. The graduate school 
could use more reviewers from CRCD and School of Management.  Laura Bender indicated that the 
graduate school can always use more outside reviewers. 
 
Mike Castellini indicated that there are many concerns about Title IX education and compliance with 

http://www.uaf.edu/files/uafgov/15-16_1-Trial_BIOL-WLF-F694_Decision-Analysis-for-Conservation.pdf
http://www.uaf.edu/files/uafgov/13-14_25-GNP_Grad-Cert_RAP-1-14-2014.pdf
http://www.uaf.edu/files/uafgov/15-16_8-GNC_CHEM-F686_Chemical-Research-Mentoring.pdf


• 7-GPCh.: Program Change: MS and PhD - Atmospheric Sciences

http://www.uaf.edu/files/uafgov/15-16_7-GPCh_MS-PhD_Atmospheric-Sciences.pdf
http://www.uaf.edu/files/uafgov/15-16_12-GPDr_Deletion-of-Master-of-Elec-Engineering.pdf


http://www.uaf.edu/files/uafgov/15-16_9-GCCh_WLF-F625_Population-Dynamics-of-Vertebrates.pdf
http://www.uaf.edu/files/uafgov/15-16_13-GPCh_MS-Electrical-Engineering.pdf
http://www.uaf.edu/files/uafgov/15-16_14-GCCh_CE-F406_Stack-as-F606_Traffice-Engineering.pdf
http://www.uaf.edu/files/uafgov/15-16_19-GPCh_Special-Ed-MEd-and-Grad-Licensure.pdf
https://www.uaf.edu/files/uafgov/15-16_36-UCCh_26-GCCh_BIOL-F460-_Principles-of-Virology.pdf




open hour from 1-2 has not had any better attendance. Other trainings are offered at other times.  
- Roll of phone company. Falk asked for clarification. An example given is that the phone company in 

Fairbanks is Copper Valley; in the past had not been able to connect well to internet, though this has 
improved recently. Access to internet and/or to the phone may or may not be through phone companies in 
certain areas. He will investigate. 
 

- Page Up is software purchased by statewide for recruitment, evaluation and other factors related to employees 
of UA. It was chosen to  replace AKjobs and staff performance evaluations.   

o Debu Misra heard a presentation by Heather Arana from statewide HR on PageUp. He asked if this 
committee would be willing to compare Page Up to Faculty 180 if the Provost is OK with the senate 
comparing the capabilities of the two. A copy of the presentation is attached to this email. He thought 
it may be a cost-saving measure to use one software that is already purchased by statewide. 

o The committee requested specifics of what would need to be looked into. This should be a yes or no 
question that clearly lays out what would need to be investigated.  

 
- Faculty 180  
The contract was for five years, currently in the third year. As a follow up from last month’s meeting, Jayne 
Harvey briefly shared some of the history: 
• At Meeting #181 (March 5, 2012) Dana Thomas and Eric Madsen presented to Faculty Senate about 

electronic faculty activity reporting. Prior to this meeting, Dana and Eric had presented four software demos 
to members of the Faculty Affairs Committee. Of the four, only two were deemed worth considering (one of 
which was Faculty180 - Data180). Senators decided they wanted the two software vendors to make 
presentations. 

• Turn-out at the vendor presentations was very poor. At Meeting #182  (April 2, 2012) President Reynolds 
proposed and created an ad hoc committee to review the two software packages (the eFar committee) in 
order to make a more informed recommendation to administration. 

• At Meeting #183 (May 7, 2012) the ad hoc eFAR committee's final report about their evaluation of the software 
packages was shared with Faculty Senate. 

Backup document for the history provided was attached to the agenda for this meeting.  Of particular note, 
however, is the final report from the ad hoc eFAR Committee. 
 
• The next meeting will be January 20, 2016, 10 a.m. via Blackboard Collaborate. Joanne will set up this 

platform and get information to committee members on how to connect to the meeting. 
• February 17, 2016 at 10 a.m. via Adobe Connect. Chris Lott will set up the meeting on this platform and let 

the committee know how to use it.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m. AST. 
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